

MINUTES OF THE STRAWBERRY HILL RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE

MEETING, HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 7 MARCH 2018

PRESENT

David Cornwell	Pam Crisp
Mike Allsop	Cathy Bird
Julia Fiehn	Andrew Miller

1. Apologies for absence: Peter Lamb, Lyndon Law, Charles Owens, Teresa Read, Siobhan Oktay. David welcomed Andrew Miller to the meeting.

Declaration of interest: As previously declared.

2. Minutes of the last meeting: thanks to Cathy and Julia for their completion. Point 8 the date should be 10 November not December. Point 11 should read London Forum. With these changes the minutes were agreed and David signed a copy.

3. Matters arising: None.

4. Bulletin 166: Julia circulated a draft and asked for comments by Friday with the aim of sending to the printer on Monday. Some minor changes were suggested. David thanked Julia for her work on the bulletin.

5. Bulletin advertising: Julia confirmed that we only have 5 advertisers for this issue. More advertisers are needed.

6. Cost of bulletin and income generation: Deferred to a later date.

7. Village planning fund: Pam said that she and Sam Kamleh had met with Mick Potter on 21 February to discuss the plans for the village and how they could be linked to any CPZ implementation. Mick agreed to put Sam in contact with Stephen Spinks from F M Conway who would be responsible for any highway works.

8. Planning: Mike said there was nothing new to report.

9. SMU liaison group: A meeting has been held and the update re the SMU master plan is summarised in the bulletin. The community section of the website has been updated and now includes a link to activities at the Exchange in central Twickenham. An issue with groups of runners on pavements was raised. This will be followed up. There are concerns about pedestrians crossing Waldegrave Road at the junction with Waldegrave Gardens. It is not a suitable place for a light controlled crossing but a 20 mph zone could be considered. Other solutions suggested include painting SLOW on the road and flashing speed signs.

10. Safer neighbourhoods: Charles sent an update via email: Our chief superintendent has moved to the anti terrorist command and will not be replaced due to the amalgamation of the 4 borough policing units. Charles will be attending several meetings with Chief Superintendent Benatar and will keep everyone posted.

Signed

Date

We are losing PC D'Cruze to the crime prevention unit and have not been advised as to a replacement. Crime rates in the area remain low.

11. AGM 25 April 2018: Representatives from Pope's Grotto and Strawberry Hill House will be invited. Andrew suggested trying to get a contribution from the audience e.g. by the use of a feedback form. He will devise a form. Pam will prepare the papers and send to Mike for printing by SMU.

12. Treasurers report:

Statement 251, 12 February 2018

Deposit Account:

Balance at the time of the last meeting on 12 July 2017	£4,560.33
Balance today	<u>£4,560.33</u>

Current Account:

Balance at the time of the last meeting on 12 July 2017	£1233.67
---	----------

Add income:

Subscriptions & donations	£160.00
---------------------------	---------

Total income	£160.00
---------------------	----------------

Deduct expenditure:	—
---------------------	---

Total expenditure	—
--------------------------	---

Net cash increase / (decrease)	(£160.00)
--------------------------------	-----------

Balance today	<u>£1393.67</u>
----------------------	------------------------

Cathy thanked John Naish for auditing the accounts in preparation for the AGM.

13. Any other business: Peter will go to the Village Groups Forum. David commented that the lamp post replacement has been completed very efficiently and lighting is much improved. Lamp post replacement in Pope's Grove has been postponed as a resident has suggested that heritage style lamps should be used.

14. Date of next meeting: Wednesday 11 July 2018 at 6:30pm in B11.

The meeting closed at 7.40pm

Signed

Date